Government
of
Saskatchewan

Minister of Advanced Education

Legislative Building
Regina, Canada 545083

April 15, 2016

Dear

The Saskatchewan Higher Education Quality Assurance Board (SHEQAB) informed me about the
concerns you raised by email on July 7, 2015, regarding Briercrest College and Seminary’s
approach regarding homosexuality and related issues.

I asked the SHEQAB to look into the issues you raised, and in January 2016, two Board members
met with Briercrest officials, faculty and students. In its report to me, the SHEQAB indicated that
Briercrest is taking steps to raise students’ awareness about their rights and responsibilities with
respect to harassment, to foster more open communication on campus regarding sexual
preference issues, and to educate faculty and staff about relevant policies and practices. The
Board made recommendations as to how Briercrest might enhance these efforts, and | have
passed them onto the institution.

Thank you again for expressing your concerns and providing your insight on this matter. | wish
you well and much success in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Scott Moe
Minister of Advanced Education

cc:  Saskatchewan Higher Education Quality Assurance Board Members
Louise Greenberg, Ph.D., Deputy Minister of Advanced Education





